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We have an open Pope, now can we have an open Church to join him
UK UNIVERSE ARTICLE 5th 2014

A step-change occurred in the life of the Church in March, 2013 with the election of Francis as Bishop of Rome. The present successor to previous holders of that office is within the tradition of the Church, there is no argument with that. He has however shown us a willingness to break new ground through his evident easy relationship with people. Over recent months the internet and other news media has been littered with examples recounting a simple life style that seems natural to him and puts others at their ease.
A year prior to his election, here in the United Kingdom, a group came into being following a gathering at Heythrop College in London.  Through circumstance, it came to be known as A Call to Action (ACTA). That meeting had been stimulated by a letter in the Tablet, signed by seven priests, arguing for urgent dialogue on a number of matters. The only wish of those attending that seminar (and there were over 400 of us) was to establish open dialogue with our bishops for the good of the Church, both here in UK and farther afield. Within days of the death of Cardinal Carlo Martini, the text of his final interview was released.

“The Church is two hundred years behind. Why is it not being stirred? Are we afraid? afraid, instead of courageous? Faith is the Church’s foundation–faith, confidence, courage. I’m old and ill and depend on the help of others. The good people around me enable me to experience love. This love is stronger than the feeling of discouragement that I sometimes feel in looking at the Church in Europe. Only love conquers weariness. God is Love.

I have a question for you: “What can you do for the Church?”

It is to that challenge that ACTA seeks to make a response. 
Since then, considerable ground work has been done in dioceses across the country to establish such dialogue, to encourage the laity, priests and bishops in a movement towards a co-operative approach to the many serious issues that we face on our pilgrim journey. It is not a five minute task, a quick fix here and there. It demands a real appreciation of our Christian faith within the context of a 21st Century secular society if we are to live the sentiments of Francis’ seminal document The Joy of the Gospel.
A website, www.acalltoaction.org.uk is now well established and carries news of activities, comments and seminars across the country. Our Third National gathering takes place shortly in Liverpool on Saturday 25 October 2014 at Liverpool Hope University, Hope Park Campus, L16 9JD from 10.30am until 4.30pm when our speakers will include Professor Mary Grey 

Dr Oonagh O’Brien and Fr Timothy Buckley CssR.
You can Register now via the website www.acalltoaction.org.uk
where full details can be found or email info@acalltoaction.org.uk

If you are interested in assisting with the growth and development of the church in the coming years, why not come along for the day and participate in our discussion?
One key word that has been ever present in our discussions has been dialogue, not just the dialogue of words but also of relationships. In recent years, groups have been formed in various parts of the world seeking dialogue, bringing together people whose commitment to the Church is faithful, but who also recognise real problems that cannot, must not, be ignored.
Such groups should not be seen as a threat, for their giving voice to current issues is all part of their commitment as Christian people. They often meet with resistance from many directions, from those who seek the holy comfort zone of what used to be, or are fearful of where we might be heading. And that is a pity.

 

The Franciscan priest, Richard Rohr, who is academic Dean of the Living School for Action and Contemplation in Albuquerque, New Mexico in his recent book, Falling Upward, puts it this way. 
“This resistance to change is so common, in fact, that it is almost what we come to expect from religious people who tend to love the past more than the future or the present”.

Some people are willing to take the risk of a journey, to question where we are and where we might be going. Their courage in leaving home should be applauded. Let’s be good companions on the road.
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